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Regular Meeting
Thursday, May 13, 2021, 5:30 p.m.
Zoom Meeting

Present:	Chairman, Eric Olson; Vice-Chairman, Franco Webb; Secretary, Semone Pemberton; Commissioner Samar Abdelfatah; Commissioner Milette Harris; Commissioner Mark Kendrick; Commissioner William “Bill” J. Milton, II; Commissioner Dwight Palmer; Commissioner Donna Pelham; Commissioner J. Vernon Peterson; and Commissioner Myahtaeyarra Warren 

Absent:	Commissioner Eileen Hatch; and Commissioner Peter Pappas

Staff Present:	Jay Toland, Assistant City Manager; Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; Stephanie Lorenc, Administrative Specialist; and Janet Beaudry, Office Assistant II.


The meeting was called to order at 5:39 p.m. by Chairman Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Motion to approve the amended agenda with City SPIRIT and The Hate U Give in Hope Mills was made by Commissioner Peterson, seconded by Vice-Chairman Webb; vote was unanimous.  

Motion to approve the April 8, 2021, minutes was made by Commissioner Palmer, seconded by Secretary Pemberton; vote was unanimous.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Olson turned the meeting over to Ms. Nazar who spoke about the City SPIRIT model and the meeting on April 29th with Mr. Lyons from the Department of Justice, Mr. Arata from Corporate Communications, Chairman Olson, Dr. Wade, and herself.  Mr. Lyons spoke about how they have implemented City SPIRIT and gave examples of other jurisdictions where it has been successful.  Ms. Nazar said they informed Mr. Lyons about what had already taken place in regards to repurposing the Market House with the working group and the Commission.  Mr. Lyons believes the City SPIRIT model will work well in Fayetteville.  Dr. Wade said that Mr. Lyons will return once the Commission has determined the 50 – 100 key stakeholders who will make the final decision.  Once that is made, Mr. Lyons will obtain the DOJ stamp of approval which will mean the final decision has community backing.  Dr. Wade then reviewed what had transpired as far as the Market House is concerned.  Commissioner Warren was concerned that the people who want the Market House removed have no voice in the matter.  Chairman Olson reassured her that their voices were heard, and that repurposing the Market House has already been voted on as the best plan of action.  Dr. Wade added that the City Council had a discussion that included removing the Market House, and the vote was 9 to 1 to go with repurposing.  Dr. Wade gave a brief overview of City SPIRIT wherein he said that local community stakeholders would meet and take the recommendations for repurposing the Market House, vote on them, and give the Commission a final recommendation to present at City Council.  He also added that a venue is needed that is large enough to accommodate 100 people with social distancing.  He proposed Methodist or FTCC.  He informed the Commission that they will be determining who the stakeholders will be, and will be facilitating the discussion.  Ms. Nazar asked that everyone give her three dates that they can work in order to determine the stakeholders.  

Commissioner Harris spoke about the Human Relations Scholarships and the number of scholarships that are going to be available.  The final number was six. 

The Hate U Give event was next on the agenda.  Hope Mills is hosting the forum.  So far there are 20 people signed up, and all are African-American.  Diversity is a problem because these forums work best when there is a group of people from different races in attendance.  Discussion followed about the best way to ensure that the forum is as diverse a population as possible.  The forum will be on Saturday, June 5th from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Abdelfatah gave the Commission a presentation on Ramadan via Dining & Dialogue.  She said that the Dining & Dialogue model would work very well for educating others, and there was a brief discussion about whether to hold it in person or virtually.  Secretary Pemberton suggested the Commission vote on this.  Chairman Olson asked Commissioner Abdelfatah to send the presentation out to all of the Commissioners for their consideration.  

Chairman Olson then opened the discussion to the floor. Secretary Pemberton stated she has been in contact with Commissioners about whether they felt that initiatives that have been made by the Commission have been brought forward.  She said she would continue to track initiatives so the Commission could determine what they need to do for the future.  She said the list was a way to hold the Commission accountable.    

Commissioner Harris spoke about assessments for the Commission to participate in.  PDP testing and GAP consent training.  She said it would probably be a Saturday event.  She said it was a way to become a more adhesive dynamic group.  She said the trainings are free; they are a part of community outreach.

Dr. Wade talked briefly about leaving the Human Relations Department for the County Human Resources Director position.  He said that Ms. Nazar would be interim director.  

Commissioner Harris brought up the fact that gang behaviors have increased.  Discussion followed about some of the markers gangs are using and what to do if you are “marked”.  

The next scheduled Commission meeting will be Thursday, June 10, 2021, at 5:30 p.m., via Zoom.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Secretary Pemberton, seconded by Vice-Chairman Webb.  Chairman Olson adjourned the meeting at 7:23 p.m. 


Approved_______________________________
		


_______________________________________
Semone Pemberton, Secretary
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